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Good evening!

Tonight will be bitter sweet as we say good bye to 2 of our Board Members Patrick and David, I want to say thank you to both of these men and to thank you for your service and it has been an honor and a privilege to work with you both!

The Tulare County Central Office Board members unanimously approved our office decreasing its business hours to help with our financial shortfall.  The office will now be open Tuesday thru Friday 9 to 1 until further notice.  The Board also voted to approve an increase in price for our chips. 

For the period from Oct 21st thru November 20th, 2024 Central Office had an income of $4,639.22 and expenses of $3,909.98 for a GAIN of $729.24.
Tulare County Central Office is totally self-supported through your contributions!

Group contribution:  14 groups donated to Central Office for a total of $2,248.25. Thank you for your group contributions! 
Grateful Giver Club contributions:  6 anonymous grateful alcoholics donated through our Grateful Givers Club totaling $325.97! Thank you to our grateful givers!

You can contribute to the Grateful Givers Club through our donation link on our website at AA-tulareco.org.
Grateful Giver’s Club is a great way to donate if you want your donation to be anonymous, simply put Grateful Giver in the memo line!

Individual contributions:  We had 5 individual alcoholics generously donate to our office for the amount of $556.99! Consider mailing in a monthly contribution! Thank you for helping us share the message of recovery!

You can donate individually through our website at AA-tulareco.org.  I will list your first name and last initial in the newsletter!  Thank you for your individual contributors!

Birthday Club: We had 3 grateful members contribute to Central Office Birthday Club to celebrate their sobriety by contributing the amount of $61. Thank you and happy birthday!
You can contribute to the Birthday Club by putting your first name and last initial, your city and the amount of sobriety you have!  We will print this in our newsletter!

As you can see, there are many ways you can contribute to Central Office, this office is here to serve you, and to share to message of recovery to whoever is seeking it!
Expenses paid this accounting period: Office staff, rent, phone and internet, utilities, and website fees, book and chip inventory replacement.  Expenses coming up next accounting period: Office staff, rent phone, internet, utilities, website fees and payroll, and payroll taxes We need your support!

Even though there is still a financial shortfall, we are still fulfilling our primary purpose of carrying the AA message of recovery. 

Claudia covered the office for us on Dec 4th and 5th, thank you Claudia!

We are always currently seeking a volunteer to cover the office on Mondays, if interested come in and talk to me. You must have at least 2 years of sobriety.

I would like to thank all of the groups and individuals who contributed to Central Office though your group contributions, your Birthday Club contributions, your individual contributions and our Grateful Giver’s Club contributions!  
Grateful to be here!
Carol Ann Gable

Office Manager/Treasurer
